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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Pool Solarium, Oddfellows Road, Hathersage at 7.00 p.m. on 17th July 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander, H Rodgers, S Turner,  W Hanley, P Whitney, Jane Marsden

	In attendance:
	 C Cave (RFO), S Wyatt (Clerk), M Wellington.

	
	

	037/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllr. B Hanley; George Foy, Suzanne Cass, Christine Wilkinson.

	038/18
	
	Mike Wellington declared an interest as pool manager. 

	039/18
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	040/18
	
	There was no public participation.

	041/18
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 12th June 2018 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	042/18
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group; 

No one was able to attend.

	043/18
	
	Band Concert – This will be left until next year when the event will be planned around an event by FoKGF, Triathlon and Gala activities.

	044/18
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues; everything is in order at present.

	045/18
	
	Proposal for January heated sessions – details of this proposal with a budget had been circulated prior to the meeting and are appended to these minutes. It was agreed to recommend to Full Council that with this summer being a good year for pool takings it would be appropriate to trial this in January 2019. The proposal is to open in January on the same schedule as December (5 days, 4hrs per day) with a water temperature of around 26 degrees C.

Issues discussed were:

· Daily draining of showers will be required to prevent freezing.

· Only make indoor showers available.

· Maintaining shower water temperature.

· New Years Day swim will still take place.

· Loss of cold water swimmers – the Cold-Water Swimming Association have confirmed they wouldn’t be booking this coming winter.

· Season tickets would be required for the month as for November and December at a cost of £52.

· Contingency plans for bad weather and staff attendance.

It was further suggested that such groups as Aqua-robics and Adult Swimming Club may wish to run in January. Mike will make enquiries.

	046/18
	
	Plant room upgrade project:

Tom Crooks has been on site to take measurements and hopes to be speaking to PDNPA for pre-application advice before the end of July.
Mike is to speak to Keith Groom about the core samples that are required.

	047/18
	
	Signs on the MUGA – it was agreed that there should be no signs attached to the MUGA that do not relate to village activities. Any requests to attach signs should be submitted to the Swimming Pool Committee via the Clerk. Donations to the pool would not be considered for notice attachment.

	047/18
	.1
	The replacement of the pool noticeboard facing Oddfellows Road would be replaced after consultation with the Café tenant. Cllr. Mander will discuss.
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	047/18
	.2
	It was agreed that with hind sight the current banners for the pool/cafe on the MUGA fence are too small and larger ones will be used in future.

	048/18
	
	Donation to KGF – this item is for full council.


	049/18
	
	Business Plan – Cllr. Turner had circulated the latest version of the plan which is now considered complete and just needs proof reading before being printed. Committee members were asked to read the document in full and pass comments to Cllr. Turner.

	049/18
	.2
	To help with bookings and queue management it was agreed that Mike should investigate improving the current IT system that is used.

	049/18
	.3
	It was agreed that season tickets holders should be requested to reverse park into parking spaces in the pool car park to reduce the risk of accidents. Signs will be erected requesting reverse parking.

	050/18
	
	Swim England grant application – this will be investigated further following pre-application for the new pump room.

	051/18
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence:

A few emails had been received with regards perceived problems by queuing for the pool and car parking. This was noted and will be considered in the HPC Transport Plan. The meeting welcomed the inclusion on social media of encouragement to use public transport when attending the pool.

	052/18
	
	Solarium:

All work is now completed and certificates received.

	053/18
	
	Staff: 
Cllr. Rodgers asked if the photos of staff and events on the website could be updated. Mike will speak to George.
On behalf of the Swimming Pool Committee Cllr. Mander thanked all the pool staff for their hard work during the current warm weather and increased number of visitors.

	054/18
	
	Finance: 

Details had been emailed prior to the meeting on sales to date.
Cllr. W Hanley had checked swimming club members for non-payment and all have now paid.

	054/18
	.1
	Mike was in discussion with DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks about her charity event.

	054/18
	.2
	A cheese and wine evening for will be arranged for late August.

	055/18
	
	Items for the next meeting – none.

	056/18
	
	Confirmed date of next meeting as 14th August 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Pool Office.
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Winter Opening Proposal

Can you circulate to SPC for consideration at next meeting.

 We have been gathering interest in swimming through the winter in heated water. We set out with the aim of gathering 100 people signatures pledging that

1. They would swim through January if the pool was heated to 28C

2. That they would donate £25 towards the heating of the pool.

 The idea behinds this comes from crowd funding, where we would raise £2500 to cover the gas bill for the month.

 We would like to put the proposal forward as we have now received over 100 signatures (nearly 150 now!)

 We propose that we open for 4 weeks Jan 5th – Feb 3rd 7 days a week for 4 hours a day with a fully heated pool, we will collect at least 100 pledges needed to raise the £2500.

The opening hours would be the same as what we are opening this November period.

 What we do from 3rd Feb to March, we could make a judgment mid way through January based on gas actually used, takings so far and if we raise more than £2500 continue to heat the pool until the crowd fund is depleted. 

The £25 is a donation and people have been made fully aware of this when signing the form, to swim they would either purchase a monthly membership or pay per swim.

 We have asked Chris to put a budget together for this for us.

If 150 people are wiling to donate £25 at least 100 of them would be buying a membership at £52 this is income of £5200.

In a nut shell the gas is being paid for by crowd funding and the staff wages and utilities we predict will be paid for by memberships and public admissions.

 Mike and I feel its our next progression towards a heated pool open 7 days a week all year round.

Proposal Budget
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Income Notes

Donations 2,500        100 @ £25

Memberships 5,200        100 @ £52

Daily admissions 3,033        20 adults per session = 560 (140 per week) @ £6.50 less VAT

10,733        March average was 180 per week.

Costs

Wages 4,745        MW & GF 27 hours per week, lifeguards 40.50.

Gas 3,000        Cost of March gas £2,055. Cost of april gas £2,035.

18% price increase in August

Electricity 300           Monthly cost during summer c£500 per month

Water 300           Monthly cost during summer c£400 per month

Chemicals 300           MW/GF estimate

Other costs 500           9,145         

Surplus 1,588         



